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Dear Parishioners; 
We found out this weekend that we were using an abbreviated email list and most of you were not getting the 
notices, I am so very sorry!  We have been sending out notes, lots of notes, of which so of you may already have 
received and I apologize for the duplication. But, in case you didn't have time to read them before, here we go 
again. 
 

- Letter dated April 17 - 
I have recently discovered that our emails are not getting to everyone; please ask your friends and neighbors, 
from a safe distance, if they are receiving the e-mails or else getting the bulletin in the mail please. If not, please 
call the parish office, 607 547-2213 so you or they can be put on the distribution list.  
 
The weekly bulletin is in regular form in church and an expanded form on line at https://stmaryscoop.org. If 
you are not able to view the bulletin, please let us know. In the bulletin we have listed ways to view the mass on 
TV or on-line; some masses are live streamed and others can be viewed in the archives (list is attached). 
 
Each week Father Ken Doyle, Deacon Randy Velez or Deacon Richard Brown have recorded the Gospel read-
ings and prepared homilies for us. We have been putting the YouTube codes out. Last week, for Easter, see the 
Gospel for Easter 12 April 2020 at https://youtu.be/5TBl750cioE and the Homily for Easter 12 April 2020 
at https://youtu.be/GL8zgy_0YKo 
 
The Facebook Page has also been reactivated St Marys Roman Catholic Church Cooperstown, NY 
 
This is not the way any of us would want to celebrate Holy Week or Easter but given the current pandemic in 
our country and world, we are being as safe as can be for the greater good. St. Mary's is open 24/7 for private 
prayer. I have the sexton going in every day to wipe down doors, pews, and clean bathrooms to further insure 
your safety. 
 
Unfortunately, we also have to continue to pay the bills and have 
had to use some of our savings to do so. We are not receiving 
enough offerings to cover all our expenses, and haven't been for 
months. We are very concerned about everyone's financial future 
this year given the situation. All we can ask is that, if you are able, 
please continue to support your church. 
 
Given the current situation neither a priest nor parish leader has been assigned yet. The Diocese notified us this 
morning that ordination for priests and deacons has been postponed until September. 
 
I have been delighted to know that the food donated at the beginning of Lent has been distributed to the area 
food pantries. We have a great team of people checking in on fellow parishioners to makes sure they are ok or if 
they need groceries or RX's. 
 
The Diocese has been putting out daily updates for all parishes, especially where sacraments are effected and our 
employees who may have been furloughed during this time. Our Faith Formation Coordinator is one who has on 
furlough. 
 
We have to remember, we are an Easter people! This not the first storm the church has weathered and I'll bet it 
is not the last. But the Church is the Body of Christ - us. We have a lovely building so that we can come together 
as the body to worship and pray but remember we can do that at any time and any where, Christ is here. We are 
the dwelling place of the Holy Spirit, God never forgets us. 
 
Happy Eastertime and peace be with you. 
Karen 

Offertory donations, including  
e-giving, made to St. Mary's the week of 

April 4       $1,831.01 
April 12     $2,802.21 
April 19     $1,675.94 

https://stmaryscoop.org/
https://youtu.be/5TBl750cioE
https://youtu.be/GL8zgy_0YKo


Pray for the sick and homebound of our parish:  
Fr. Peter Pagones ~ Ivy Bischof ~ Maureen Brennan ~ 

David Butler ~ Vin Cronin ~ Mary Devenpeck ~  
Robert Davenport ~ Richie Davy ~ Stephen Markuson ~ 

Senator Jim Seward ~ Bradley Smith ~ Sarah Tarr 
  

Pray for members of the military from our families 
Liam Dolan-USMC ~ Ryan Barrow 

Please call the Parish Office to add any names.   

Prayer During Coronavirus Pandemic 
O clement, O loving,  

O sweet Mother Mary, 
We, your children of every nation, 

Turn to you in this pandemic. 
Our troubles are numerous;  

our fears are great. 
Grant that we might deposit them at 

your feet, 
Take refuge in your Immaculate Heart, 

And obtain peace, healing, rescue, 
And timely help in all our needs. 

You are our Mother. 
Pray for us to your Son. Amen. 

Run for Otsego 
Let's Run or Walk "together" for our community! This is an 
unprecedented time for our country - we are hoping every-
one is doing their part to stay safe and support the commu-
nity...and continuing to run! 
  
Looking for a way to stay active and give back to the local 
community during this time? No problem! Clarks Sports Cen-
ter has created a virtual race in which all the funds raised 
are given to the local churches. All you have to do is sign up 
and complete a 5K between now and May 31st. 
  
What is a virtual race? 
A virtual race is a race that can be ran at any location. You 
can walk, use the treadmill, run outside or participate in an-
other race. You can run your race at your pace wherever you 
like. 
  
How do I participate? 
1. Register 
(https://celebratecooperstown.itsyourrace.com/event.aspx?
id=13490) for the 5K run or walk between now and May 
31st 
2. Run or walk anywhere you choose - following the guide-
lines of shelter in place / social distancing 
3. Post any photos of your run to our Facebook page using 
hashtag #ClarkSportsCenterEvents #RunnersStayStrong 
4. Log back on to the website (https://
celebratecooperstown.itsyourrace.com/Results.aspx?
id=13490) and update your time before the end of the day 
on May 31st 

As soon as we are able to have Masses we will be 
contacting people to reschedule mass intentions 

that were made after March 16. 
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